
 

RE: Lafourche Parish Water District No. 1 
 Public Service Announcement #120721 

RESCIND - Free Chlorine Treatment 
Effective as of Tuesday, December 7, 2021 

 

For:  Customers South of our Leeville Booster Station (located at 22884 Hwy 1, Leeville) 

Lafourche Parish Water District No. 1 is using this public service announcement to serve as a notice that the 

District is planning to conclude its free chlorine treatment and return to chloramines on Tuesday, December 

7, 2021.  This will only affect customers below the Leeville Booster Station at 22884 Hwy 1, which includes all 

customers serviced by the District: 

• in the communities along and adjoining Hwy 1, between 22884 Hwy 1 in Leeville (Leeville Booster 

Station) and the Lafourche-Jefferson parish line 

• in the communities along and adjoining Hwy 3090 in Fourchon 

LDH encourages customers in the affected areas to review the “Water Treatment Change Coming Soon” section 

below.  

Water Treatment Change Coming Soon: 

What is being done?  
Lafourche Parish Water District No. 1 will discontinue its free chlorine treatment and resume its normal chloramines 

disinfection.  

When is this switch scheduled? 

The transition from free chlorine to chloramines is scheduled to commence on Tuesday, December 7, 2021.  

What can you expect?  

You may experience a temporary increase in chlorine odor during the transition from free chlorine to chloramines.  This 

odor is normal and should subside within a few days. 

What should I do?  

Keep doing what you are doing now.  

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have 

received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses).  For 

those customers that did not directly receive this notice, please refer them to lpwdla.org. 

 
Wayne Gautreaux 

General Manager 

Lafourche Parish Water District No. 1 

 

Social Media Disclaimer: 

If you are viewing this Public Service 

Announcement on Social Media, you 

are urged to visit www.lpwdla.org to 

confirm it is accurate and up to date. 

 

http://www.lpwdla.org/

